The Honorable Larry Phillips

August 16, 2005

Page 2


August 16, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for King County Council review is a proposed ordinance that would authorize an amendment to the sewage disposal agreement between King County and the city of Carnation.  The amendment would lower the surcharge on the uniform county sewer rate that the agreement requires the city to pay to the county.  That surcharge is intended to help offset the county’s cost of constructing a small, remote wastewater treatment plant to serve the city.

As authorized by Ordinance No. 14582, adopted by the council on March 3, 2003, King County entered into an agreement for sewage disposal with the city of Carnation dated June 16, 2003.  That agreement provides for construction and operation of a “stand alone” wastewater treatment plant to serve the city.  To help offset the extraordinary capital cost of constructing a small, remote treatment plant, the agreement requires the city to pay a surcharge to the county in addition to the county’s uniform sewer rate.  The surcharge established in the agreement equals 65 percent of the uniform rate.  The surcharge amount reflects capital costs that still need to be recovered after projected revenues from Carnation ratepayers from the uniform rate and sewage treatment capacity charge are considered.

In 2004, King County adopted a capacity charge level that was considerably higher than what the county was projecting at the time the agreement with Carnation was entered into in 2003.  Projected revenues from Carnation ratepayers from this charge will therefore be considerably higher than previously projected, which reduces the revenue that will need to be realized through the sewer rate surcharge.  If the county declined to reduce the surcharge, it would receive more money than necessary to recover its capital costs.  Amendment of the agreement to reduce the surcharge is therefore necessary to ensure that Carnation ratepayers are not overcharged.  Wastewater Treatment Division financial staff has determined that a surcharge level of 25 percent of the uniform sewer rates is now appropriate.
The city of Carnation and Vashon Sewer District are the only two local agencies of the 34 served by King County that are required to pay a surcharge in addition to the county’s uniform sewer rate.  In those two instances the county is constructing or improving remote individual treatment plants at very high cost relative to the size of the ratepayer bases that are, or will, be served by those plants.  The surcharges provide some protection to the remainder of the county’s ratepayer base.  The remaining 32 agencies are served by the county’s major treatment plants at West Point and Renton.

If you have any questions, please contact Bob Hirsch, Government Relations Administrator in the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, 
at 206-684-1266.

I look forward to working with you as you consider this proposed ordinance.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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